MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 8th April 2013 AT 2000HRS

	Present
	Michael Sole

Bob Hawkins 

Dylan Jones

Bev Beveridge

Andrew Flint

Jill Thompson  

Joan Steele

Judy Biggs

Diana Gibbons
Jill Graves 

Dory Morgan 


	Chairman

Treasurer

Secretary

Projects Manager

HAGA

Community Shop

Valley Wives 

MS Society

Public Member

Art Group 

Residents Association

	Apologies 
	Jenny Ing

Neil Bellamy

Tony Konieczny

Ian Stearn

Christine Powell

Al Bowyer
Roger Thyer-Jones


	Pre-school

Football Club

Council rep

Public Member

Booking Secretary

Fund Raising

Martial Arts Rep




	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded.  
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes for the previous meeting Mar 13 where accepted and approved by the committee.


	


	Item 4 – Actions Arising from the last Meeting

Outstanding maintenance work to be discussed under the maintenance report.

Ian Stearn was not present but gave an update to say that highways had acknowledged a requirement to repaint the white line outside of Ian’s property and a date would be confirmed soon.

Dylan to prepare a letter of thanks to councillor Pushman wishing him well on his retirement.

Andrew Flint has volunteered to explore the options for mood lighting within the village hall and will report back to the committee at the next meeting.

The Christmas Bazaar will now move to the last Saturday of November now that the hall has become available.

Still outstanding from the previous minutes of Feb 12, 

Roger Thyer-Jones was to investigate a trolley for the mats.

Michael is to agree two dates per annum when the Committee will undertake cleaning tasks in the hall that are not covered under the cleaning contract (pelmets, tables etc.).

Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

The Chairman updated the committee on the progress of the plaque for the front of the village hall. Confirmation of the design and font had been agreed and work was underway.
The Chairman also updated the committee on the meeting he and Dylan with the conversation group (CG), following a bonfire on the bank that had resulted in a football match being halted by the referee.

It transpired that the CG had removed an evergreen tree which was too heavy to move to the fire pit, so on this occasion a decision to burn the tree on the bank was taken. During the fire the wind had changed direction. With hindsight this was a poor decision that will not be repeated. All burnings will be completed in the fire pit at a time when there is no football or village hall events taking place on the field. 
As the CG only meet 6 months of the year, (Autumn and Winter) the number of fires are limited. It was agreed that burning will only take place when needed and not on a monthly basis, thus reducing the number of fires currently taking place further. The Chair and Secretary believed this to be a workable compromise which met the needs of the village hall and its responsibilities as well as reducing the impact on the environment and local residence.

 Item 6 – Treasurers Report

Bob produced the bank balances for the previous month’s transactions.  The totals for the two accounts are:

· Virgin Money       £49,750.00

· CAF Bank            £6,487.81
· Total                    £56,237.81
Bob again highlighted that this was a time of year the outgoings where high and the incomings low. This is a normal seasonal trend and nothing out of the ordinary.  

Bob informed the committee that we had received a rate bill from WDC for £612. Our application for rate relief was still being considered and that we had a verbal agreement with WDC to wait and see the outcome of the application prior to paying any invoice.

Bob also informed the committee that Grundons Waste had increased their fees.
Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Premises License – Dylan informed the committee that he had not received a response from WDC with regards to the premises license. He will chase if nothing is heard in the next couple of weeks.

CCTV – Dylan informed the committee that due to Mr Olly Turner’s recent operation he had been unable to assess the CCTV that had been offered to the village hall and that he would attempt to meet with Mr Olly Turner before the next meeting.

Item 8 – Maintenance Report

Bev gave a maintenance report that included:

·     Flooring - The flooring in the small hall had been stripped and recoated and was currently drying. Depending on the results, the large hall repairs will go ahead shortly afterwards.
· Car park - An additional option for resurfacing the car park had been suggested by another contractor and was being investigated. This could result in a £20k saving from the original quote.

· The committee agreed to go ahead with the repair of the small retaining wall that edged the car park which was now in disrepair

· Trip Hazard – This had been delayed due to the inclement weather. A new date would be advised shortly.

· Footpath steps – Although the land registry documents had been consulted, ownership of the steps near the shop was still not conclusive. Highways did not believe they were responsible and the likelihood is that it is part of a ‘right of way’ or ‘bridle path’ that could be the responsibility of the Parish council. Dory suggested talking to James, the Right of Ways Officer for the parish and to approach the parish council for help.

· Dog bins – the issue of overflowing dog bins has now been resolved and the field cleared up by the contractors. However, it was noted that some committee members believed one of the bins had now gone missing. Bev agreed to investigate and report back to the committee.
· Brass plaques – Due to a family bereavement at our chosen supplier, this has not progressed. However we are confident that progress will be made in April.

· Update of PA system – The contractor that visited to the hall to give a quote has not been in contact since. It was suggested that Bev speak with the local audio shop in Lacey Green for advice.

Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

In Christine’s absence she had requested that the committee be informed that the Antique fair would no longer be using the hall on the last Saturday of the month. This allowed the date for the village hall bazaar to be changed.
Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising

Due to Al’s absence there were no updates for the committee
Item 11 – Community Shop

Jill Thompson informed the committee that the shop continued to operate normally.
Item 12 – Any Other Business (AOB)

The following items were discussed as any other business:
· Judy thanked Bev for arranging the heating to be on when the MS Society were in the hall, however on the last occasion it was not needed. A discussion was held on how better to control the heating. Bev agreed to investigate remote solutions to put before the committee.

· Dory gave a short update from the Residents Association and suggested that as Councillor Pushman had been very supportive of the VH, it would be prudent to send him a letter of thanks on his retirement. Dylan agreed to pen a letter. 
· HAGA gave a brief update on their committee. Membership was at an all-time high and still growing. 

· Dylan raised a suggestion that we should start looking for organisers for Village Day 2014 which is usually held on the second Saturday of July. It was agreed that some thought needed to be put to this to ensure enough time is dedicated to making it a success.

· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Potter quiz – 12th Oct 13

Senior citizen event 18th May 13

Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting will take place on Monday 13th May 2013 at 2000hrs.

The Chair thanked all those that attended and the meeting was closed at 21:09hrs.  
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<Signed Electronically>

Dylan Jones

Hughenden Village Hall

Secretary

